

Belleville Henderson Central School
PTO Meeting Minutes
March 9, 2017

Janelle Hodge - President
President
Lori Redden - Secretary

Kim Gordinier - Vice

Kim Gehrke - Treasurer

Members in Attendance: Rebecca Eastman, Kim Gordinier, Kim Gehrke, Kristin Vaughn, Alison VanBrocklin & Lori Redden

Meeting Called to Order in the Library @ 6:38pm

Old Business:

Secretary's Report: Minutes from the February's meeting were reviewed by all in attendance. Rebecca Eastman made a motion to accept the minutes. Alison VanBrocklin seconded the motion.

Memberships: Lori reported that we have same as last month: 33 paid members including 5 teachers and 4 seniors. The status of the seniors being eligible for a scholarship are: Katelyn VanBrocklin & Mackenzie Gehrke meet the requirements for a scholarship and Quinn Simpson & Matthew Clark are both missing meeting and activity requirements.

Treasurer's Report: Kim reported balances of Checking \$9,916.29, Savings \$2,875.68, Petty Cash \$446.00 for a total of \$13,237.97. Kris Kringle has a balance of \$5,903.02. Kim Gordinier made a motion to accept the report. Rebecca Eastman seconded the motion. Kim Gehrke made a motion to move \$4,500.00 from our checking account to our savings account. Kim Gordinier seconded the motion.

Upcoming Events:

Staff Appreciation Week-May 1st to May 5th - PTO Lunch - will made final arrangements at next months meeting.

Honor/Effort Banquet - May - certificates will need to be printed as soon as list is available

Scholarship Committee Meeting - after May 15th - 5 -7 members needed - will discuss next month.

Belleville Field Days-Sat. June 10th....Going to need donations for the dime toss.

Box Tops: Janelle was unable to attend due to illness. Kate Costello had sent an email with the teachers totals for the current competition and so far....1,403 more box tops have been collected. The last check we received was for \$557.40 in the fall and last Junes check was for \$552.40. It was suggested that a memo that shows how much we have collected in the last year be attached to the next set of box top collection sheets sent home with the students to make parents aware of how much we have collected.

Self Defense Course: Gordinier stated that she is waiting for them to contact her to make the final arrangements for the Fall.

Possible Fundraiser Ideas:

- Bubble Ball Fundraiser...(C. Eastman and K. Costello)...tabled
- Little Cesears Pizza Kits...Mr. Storey is checking to see if we can do this in the Fall
- Donation Jars. Crystal Dewitt....tabled as she was not in attendance
- Easter Sale....Janelle....no longer applicatible for this year
- Can Drive...tabled
- Discount Cards...Sophmore or Junior class might be doing this...Kim Gordinier is checking with Mr. Storey
- Krispy Cremes @ AG Fair...K. Maloney...tabled as she was not in attendance
- Raffle 2017-18 School Year...We have \$300.00 in gift cards. Thinking we will offer another TV, \$100.00 Gift Cards, Kindle and gifts certificates. Detailing has been donated. Kim Gehrke offered free dental cleaning. Rhonda is checking with Sharps. Other ideas were for the Belleville Store, Belleville Pub, Cutting Corners, Cherry Tree, Val's Ice Cream Cakes.

Teacher Wishlist Money Criteria/Supply Bags:

Continue Supply Bags next year, switch to gift cards or discontinue all together....this will be discussed further at next meeting when there are more in attendance.

Wishlist Money... It was discussed that we are going to set a baseline amount to receive and then give additional funds for each meeting attended. Lori will write something up and present at the next meeting for final approval.

New Business:

Rebecca Eastman mentioned the plaques that are located throughout the school. Each gold plate was added with the students name, year & PTO award they received. It has been many years since they have been used and she wanted to know if we could start using them again. Kim Gehrke is going to look into.

End-of-Year awards....Gordinier is going to check with Michelle Moralles on how much money is spent on each award. Lori is going to send an email to each of the elementary students asking if they want any additions, deletions or subsitutions made to the end-of-year awards we offer.

Next Meeting: April 13th @ 6:30pm in the Library - Last Meeting will be May 11th @ 6:30

Meeting Adjourned: 7:20pm